
 
Friday 19th July 
RE: Covid 19 Update 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians,  
  
Following the national announcement about measures relaxing on 19th July and our 
Covid 19 case I thought it best to get in touch to update you regarding a few things.  
 
Covid 19 Case 
I would like to thank you for supporting us through our bubble closures. I hope that 
those who are isolating have managed to access remote learning, stayed safe and 
made the most of any family time.  
 
We have been very cautious in school and have intensified bubble integrity for this 
short period. All children are due back into school on Tuesday 13th July. I would like to 
make parents of children in Team Daffodils aware that on Tuesday the room will be 
staffed by familiar members of staff with Miss Thornewill on Teams. Miss Thornewill 
will return to school on Wednesday 14th July.  
 
A reminder that if anyone in your household has any of the big three symptoms of 
Covid 19; new cough, a temperature or a loss of sense of taste or smell you must 
isolate as a family and obtain a PCR test.  
 
Billing During Bubble Closure 
I would like to confirm that we will not be expecting parents to pay for provision that 
they have not been able to access. I have asked the office to calculate the refunds 
and apply them to ParentPay accounts. Whilst this seems fair, I would like to point out 
that we have continued to pay our staff and the closure is linked to national guidance. 
If you would be willing to make a donation of any amount for this period it would be 
very gratefully received, please let the office know.  
 
National Measures Changing  
You may already be aware that the government is hoping to change the national 
requirements around social distancing and school specific measures from 19th July. In 
response to this I thought I would write to you and outline our approach. We will be 
continuing to maintain all measures for the week commencing 19th July. The children 
will stay in their bubbles and all measures around school, including drop off and 
collection, will stay the same. As Covid 19 case rates remain high locally we are 
concerned that any change to our measures could trigger further cases, put our 
community at risk and trigger isolation that may interfere with summer holiday plans.  
 
Transition Day  
As some of our key staff (new and existing) are isolating next week we have decided 
it is not appropriate to run transition day as planned. We are really sad about this and 
have had a detailed discussion before making the decision. We think there is too much 
risk involved as we planned to invite many new children and staff into school. 
 
To replace this, we plan to run a 1hour transition session for the whole school on 
Wednesday 1st September at 1pm. This taster session will give the children a chance 



to see their new classroom and meet their Team staff ahead of starting on Thursday 
2nd September. We would like children to wear school uniform for this day. Hopefully, 
if guidance allows, parents would be welcome to stay on site for a warm drink in our 
school hall. I will need to confirm this arrangement along with any changes to timings 
in August.   
 
Please note that children joining the school in Daisies September 2021 have a 
separate transition plan.  
 
We will also be updating our ‘class pages’ in the coming weeks. Parents can use the 
class pages and videos of the staff reading stories as a discussion point about 
transition before September.  
 
Thank you again for your support at this time. If you have any questions, please get in 
touch.  
 
Yours sincerely  

 
 
Stuart Taylor 
Headteacher 


